From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 07 October 2014 13:51
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00204/DISC

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 1:51 PM on 07 Oct 2014 from Mr Tim Fox.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Oxford To Bicester Rail Link Buckingham Road Bicester 

	Proposal:
	Partal Discharge of Condition 19 (item2) Detailed scheme of assessment (noise) for section E of 10/00023/TWA. 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Tim Fox

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Thatched Cottage Lower Street, Islip, Oxfordshire OX5 2SG


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Dear Ms Griffiths, As a parent of two children at Dr South's school I wish to raise my concerns about the current application (14/00204/DISC) lodged by Network Rail to discharge condition 19 concerning noise and vibration along section E of the proposed rail upgrade on the Bicester to Oxford line. It concerns me that NR have not carried out due diligence in forming their submissions for the discharge of condition 19 and have not fully considered the proximity of Dr South's school. The railway line passes within metres of Dr South's school and a noise level of 82dB is predicted within the school property and extremely close to classrooms. Despite as outlined in paragraph 2.3 of the Noise and Mitigation Policy produced by Network Rail that schools should be considered as noise sensitive receptors, I note that there is no detail of a noise receptor located at Dr South's and further very little reference to the school in any documentation. In addition, the map on page 21 of the Noise and Vibration Assessment indicating the position of Dr South's is misleading. There are several studies which show that significant noise levels have a huge impact on children's learning and consequently their development. This is further demonstrated in Government Policy by severely restricting the development of school buildings in areas of high noise. I would ask that CDC consider all the available legislation and information available to them before reaching a decision. 


